MC/07/22

Methodist Council, January 2007

Process to explore a possible review of Resolutions on Human Sexuality 

The working group set up by the October Council (Paper MC/06/99) has held its first meeting and agreed its work timetable.  One of the appointed group members, Mrs Alethea Siow, was not now able to serve.  The group wish to nominate the Revd Sylvester Deigh to serve in her place.

It was agreed that the first (‘Soundings’) stage of the process should run from mid-February to the end of June 2007.  The aim would be to see whether there was a groundswell of opinion throughout the Methodist Church favouring a revision of the Derby resolutions.   Responses would be sought in various ways, including a general invitation in the Methodist Recorder and the Quarterly letter to ministers, and specific approaches to a number of groups and individuals.  

Given the sensitivity within the wider Church regarding issues relating to human sexuality, it was agreed that other denominations in Britain should be alerted to what precisely we are doing as we start the Soundings process.

If the Soundings process suggested there was a mind to revise the Derby resolutions, the second stage (‘Consultation’) would seek to determine what should be brought to the Conference for debate and decision.  The working group considered that a deadline of 2008 does not allow sufficient time for a proper consultation to take place.  This consultation needs to involve individuals and groups throughout the Church, including Districts, Circuits and Local Churches.  Stage two will also include consultation with the world Methodist family and other denominations in Britain.  The group therefore requests the Council to recommend to the Conference that the final report should be brought in 2009 rather than 2008.

RESOLUTIONS

1 The Council agrees to the overall timetable and approach suggested by the Working Group.

2 The Council appoints the Revd Sylvester Deigh to the Working Group to replace Mrs Alethea Siow.

3 The Council agrees to recommend to the Conference that, if the Soundings process suggests the Derby resolutions should be revised, a final report should be presented to the Conference in 2009 rather than 2008, to allow sufficient time for proper consultations to take place.

